REPORT: INAUGURATION OF CAREER GUIDANCE CELL 2022-23 & WORKSHOP ON EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS
On September 29, 2022, the activities of the Career Guidance Cell 2022-23 were officially inaugurated at GNR Hall, Maharajas College, Ernakulam, and a workshop on developing employability skills was held in conjunction with the event. At 10 a.m., after a prayer, Aleena Nasir, student coordinator, and first-year B A Sanskrit student, gave a welcome speech to the audience. Dr. Femina K. S., the convener of the Career Guidance Cell, presided over the event. The Chairperson emphasized the role of the Career Guidance Cell and its operational goals for the current year. The Vice Principal, Dr. Suresh V N, inaugurated the current year's cell activities. Dr. Suresh elaborated on the importance of the career guidance cell and the significance of the employability skills workshop. Dr. M.S Murali, secretary of the PTA, and Krishnakumar S, Deputy Chief of the University Employment Information Bureau, gave remarks. Ms. Ami Venky, a soft skills trainer, led the workshop. Amy shared instructions with the students on how to effectively prepare a good resume. Amy explained the components of a good resume in detail and how to prepare a soft copy of the CV. In the afternoon session, Ms. Ami explained what to look for in a job interview and how to prepare yourself for an interview. Interview Posture, Mannerism, Attitude, Body Language, and everything else were clearly explained to the participants. The classes were handled at a very interactive level. The children were given opportunities to practice immediately. So, the program was very effective and received very positive feedback from the children. The workshop ended around 3 pm with a vote of thanks by Fathima Thasleem, a third-year BA English student and student coordinator.
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